
UNIFIED CARRIER REGISTRATION PLAN  

Unified Carrier Registration Plan Board of Directors; Request for Nominations 

Agency:  Unified Carrier Registration Plan Board of Directors 

SUMMARY: A Notice Requesting Nominations from among Chief Administrative Officers of 

State Agencies for appointment to the Unified Carrier Registration Plan (UCR Plan) Board of 

Directors to fill one vacancy for a term which expires on May 31, 2023.  A Notice Requesting 

Nominations representing a motor carrier that falls within the smallest fleet fee bracket for 

appointment to the UCR Plan Board of Directors to fill one vacancy for a term which expires on 

May 31, 2024. 

BACKGROUND: The UCR Plan Board of Directors (Board) solicits nominations and 

applications for appointment to the Board for one interested person to serve on the Board as a 

representative of a State agency responsible for overseeing the Unified Carrier Registration 

Agreement (UCR Agreement) from a State in the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration’s 

(FMCSA) Western service area.  For purposes of Board appointments, the Western service area 

includes the States of Alaska, California, Colorado, Idaho, Montana, North Dakota, South 

Dakota, Utah, and Washington. 

The UCR Plan Board also solicits nominations and applications for appointment to the Board for 

one interested person to serve as a representative of a motor carrier that falls within the smallest 

fleet fee bracket (1-2 self-propelled commercial motor vehicles). 

All nominations and applications received for either currently vacant position described above 

and submitted on or before November 15, 2022, will be forwarded to FMCSA.  The authority to 

appoint an individual to fill each of the two vacant positions lies with Secretary of 

Transportation, which has been delegated to FMCSA. Application and nominations should 

indicate that the individual nominated or recommended meets the statutory requirements 

specified in 49 U.S.C. 14504a(d)(1)(B). Applications should include both an expression of 

interest and a current resume. 

The UCR Plan Board may, but is not required to, recommend to FMCSA the appointment of 

individuals from among the nominations and applications received.  If the Board does make such 

recommendation(s), it will do so after consideration during an open meeting in compliance with 

the Government in the Sunshine Act that includes such recommendation(s) as part of the subject 

matter of the open meeting.    

DATES: Nominations or expressions of interest for appointment to the Board of the UCR Plan 

must be received on or before November 15, 2022. 

ADDRESSES: Nominations or expressions of interest for appointment to the Board of the UCR 

Plan may be received by any of the following methods: internet, regular mail, courier, or hand-

delivery. 

   Mail, Courier, or Hand-Deliver: UCR Plan, Attention: Matt Mantione, Chief Staff Executive, 

3200 Windy Hill Rd., Suite 600W, Atlanta, GA 30339. 

   Internet: mmantione@plan.ucr.gov 


